### Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

#### **ENGAGED**

LEGAULT-GERARD Tommy and Thérèse Legault of Huntingdon, Que. are happy to announce the engagement of their son Daren Chantal Gerard, to daughter of André et Pierrette Gérard of

Namur, Qué.

# CONDOLENCES

Sincere sympathy to Eleanor, Jack and Brenda, Taylor, Shannon and Trevor Jasper. From relatives, neighbours and friends who knew him from the many activities of curling, music and other community events. We miss you Jasper,

From all of us

#### DIED

PATTERSON, Beatrice -At Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on January 6, 1992. Beatrice Poissant, age 76 years. Wife of late Walter M. Patterson. Dear mother of Shirley and John. Grandmother of Jackie L'Heureux, and Sue Stahlbrand. Great-grandmother of three. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Patrick's church on Wednesday, January 8, at 2 p.m. Interment St. Patrick's Cemetery, Herdman, Que.

# The late Verna Rubena Durward. Mrs. Fredrick William Wood The community was sad-

dened with the passing Verna, Mrs. Fred Wood, at the Alice Hyde Hospital, Malone N.Y. on Thurs. January 2, 1992. She was in her 81st year. A life-long resident of the Powerscourt Community,

Verna was born and raised on the farm on the I Conc., Hinchinbrooke. Her father and mother were the late Alex Durward and Ruby Perry. She is survived by one brother, Keith Durward and his family of Malone, and one brother pre-deceased She married Frederick Wm. Wood in 1948, They had one son who died in

infancy. She attended school in Hinchinbrooke. She took care of her husband's mother for many years, After her death, she accepted Fred's proposal of marriage. She was a homebody person, enjoyed the farm life, gardening, and had great success with her flowers. She loved children, and when she lost her own she became a foster mother to many others, 9 or 10 in all, some for short periods, others for a longer time. Verna had many friends with whom she loved to visit. She was a member of the Powerscourt U.C. and its Ladies Aid for many years.

in quilting and other handcrafts, many of which were given to charities. When it closed she was a regular and faithful member of St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Huntingdon, as long as able. Verna is survived by her brother Keith Durward of Malone, his family and several nieces and nephews, as well as the devoted children they helped to raise. The funeral service was

There, she shared her skills

Home, Huntingdon on Sunday, January 5 1992 at 2:30 p.m., with Spring internment at the Athelstan Protestant Cemetery. Pallbearers were: Jim Milonas, Donald Jacobs, Douglas Hayter, and Larry Smith.

conducted by the Rev. D. Lennox at the Kelly Funeral

DIED

HANNAH, Ruth - At the Memorial Barrie Ormstown. Hospital, Que. on Jan. 8th, 1992. Ruth Bailey, beloved wife of William Hannah. Dear sister or Madge (Walter), Terry, Helen (Jim) and Joan, Also survived by several nieces and nephews. Funeral service was from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Saturday, Jan. 11 at 2 p.m. Interment in Field of Honor, Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery.

HEBERT, Joe - At New York City on January 6 1992. Joe Hebert age 56 years. Dear son of Agnes Ormerod and the late Thom Hebert, Brother of the late Rolland and Mae, father of Linda and uncle of Mark. Funeral was held on Saturday, January 11th in St-Church, Romain Hemmingford at 2 p.m. Interment St-Romain Cemetery. Funeral arrangements by J.M. Sharpe , 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford.

WATTERSON, John L. -At Kelowia, B.C. on At Kelowia, B.C. on Nov. 12, 1991 in his 103rd year. Predeceased by his wife Elizabeth, brothers Ernest and Leslie, sister Catherine Whittal and nephew Watterson. Liste by nieces Watterson, Survived nieces Gladys Vivian Piercy and Helen Beaudin and their families including four great great, great, nephews. Cremation. Interment in Kelowna, B.C.

### LEGROS, Camille - In

IN MEMORIAM

memory of Camille Legros who was chosen by our heavenly Father on January 17th, 1989. Daddy, If we could see you face to-

We'd have so much to say, But since that time is not

We'll find another way; Please hear and feel our

today,

families

loving prayers, Our words, our thoughts they tell you we care, Your memory, your love,

your laughter, your smile, We'll carry with us We'll carry wi throughout the miles Lovingly, Beryl, Debbie, Marc, Darlene

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank our

family and friends for their many acts of kindness through the holidays also thank you to Dr. Blonde, the nurses and staff of the Third the Barrie floor 111 Memorial Hospital, for

their kindness and care given to George Simpson while a patient there. Iris Simpson, Sharon, Margaret, Lorne and family

### CARD OF THANKS

We would express our sincere thanks to our family, relatives and friends; some from a great distance; who came to help us celebrate our 50th wedding anniversary January 3rd, 1992. Also for gifts, telephone calls and cards received. A special thank you to St. Andrew's U.C.W. who so capably provided and served refreshments and to the members of the band whose music kept our toes "a tappin". All was greatly appreciated. It was a memorable evening and will not soon be forgotten. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

Jean and Kenneth Cookman The family of the late

Beatrice Patterson wish to extend our thanks for the flowers, food and expressions of sympathy in the loss of our loved one. We appreciate your thoughtfulness. Her daughter Shirley

and son John, sister Dolly and granddaughters Jackie and Sue. Our sincere thanks to

our relatives and friends, Dr. Charles Babin and nurses for their support and care they gave John during hsillness. Also visits, cards and memorial donations during our sad bereavement. Ann McKough and family

I want to express my

sincere appreciation to all relatives and friends for gifts, messages and visits, while I was a patient in the Re-Hab centre in Montreal at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown and now here in the Huntingdon County Hospital. Also to all hospital staff members, for their kindness and concern. J. Wallace Rennie

I wish to extend my thanks to Max Shaule,

for making me such a nice 80th birthday party and to all who helped him. I thank the 150 friends attended who and appreciate all the gifts and beautiful cards I received. Thanks to the Howick UCW, for serving a delicious lunch and to Muriel and Grace, for the lovely flowers. This the lovely flowers. was greatly appreciated and thanks to all. Agnes Brown BORN

#### SOESBERGEN, William and Lois (née Anderson) are proud to announce the birth of their son

Justin Mitchell, weighing

8 lbs. 5 oz., born on December 20th, 1991, at Memorial the Barrie Hospital, A brother for Christopher and Michael. Proud grandparents are Peter and Johanna Soesbergen and Ronald and Dorothy Anderson. FRIENDS and FAMILY ARE INVITED TO HELP CELEBRATE THE 80th BIRTHDAY OF

ON JANUARY 25th, 1992 At the Howick Curling Club 2 to 4 p.m. Best Wishes only!

MRS. ADDIE ROY



1992's Baby

another son who turned out to be the first baby of the new year born at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown. He arrived Tuesday, Jan. 7 at 6:40 p.m. and weighed in at 8 pounds and 6 ounces. His excited older brother is 20-month Jean-Philip. The 1992 arrival is

the grandson of Mrs. Jeanne Gervais and Mr. and Mrs. Roger Emard of St. Chrysostome. The Emards never expected to have this distinction. The baby's due date had been 10 days earlier and they simply expected a baby would have arrived long before the second week of January.